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News Horizons

Opening Exercises
Pledge:	 Doug Gardner
Prayer:	 Brent Patmos
Songs:	 Larry Gardner
Sgt.-at-Arms:	 Jim Hoenig

CHANDLER

Good Morning!
Welcome to Chandler Horizon Rotary

Last Week

San Marcos Golf Course

Club Assembly
We will have a Club Assembly today to 

assess our recently completed 26th annual 
Hole-in-One Contest and hand out checks to 
our winners.

Next Week
Opening Exercises

Pledge:	 Tim Gibson
Prayer:	 Jim Patmos
Songs:	 Larry Gardner
Sgt.-at-Arms:	 James Caskey

Program
John Leslie promises a program that will be 

both informative and entertaining.
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Marty Herder (left) thanks Mike Sorce.
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Visiting Rotarians
Two visiting Rotarians made up with us: Bill 

Frump from Sun Lakes; and Mark Thompson from 
Bismarck Far West, North Dakota.

Missing in Action
Eight of our members were missing in action: 

Garrett Brolsma, James Caskey, Sunday Etukeren, 
Doug Hawkins, John Leslie, Bill Ryan, Jerry 
Turner and Cory Whyte.

Makeups
James Caskey, Doug Gardner, Larry Gardner, 

Marty Herder, Roger Morsch, Chuy Ortiz, Brent 
Patmos, Kristel Patton and Bill Ryan all made up 
at the Hole-in-One Contest.

Songs, Fines & Such
President Theresa Clemmons conducted the 

meeting. Roger Bonngard led us in song and Jim 
Hoenig conducted the fine session.

Kristel Patton and Kurt Rohrs were late. 
President Theresa Clemmons forgot her Rotary 
pin. Pres. Theresa also asked members to pray for 
her mom who is having health issues.

Kristel Patton paid for Ainsley’s interest in the 
Hole-in-One Contest and said it was the last week 
to buy Girl Scout cookies. Kurt Rohrs announced 
that Alexander wants to attend ASU after all.

Doug Gardner paid $5 for a trip to Las Vegas 
and for all those who worked at the Hole-in-One 
Contest. Larry Gardner paid $13 for the trip to 
Las Vegas with Doug, and for the extra effort put 
forth by members like Pres. Theresa Clemmons, 
Greg Thornton, Marty Herder, Ron Stevens, Kristel 
Patton and Jim Hoenig, among others including 
the folks at San Marcos, to make the Hole-in-One 
Contest so successful.

Bruce Dransdfeldt paid $2 for Marty Herder 
and the rest of the HIO marketing team, and an 
exit fee to St. Louis. Marty Herder paid $2 for 

Board Meeting Postponed
The regular monthly meeting of the Board 

of Directors has been postponed. It has been 
rescheduled for next Tuesday, March 12, at the 
office of President Theresa Clemmons.

Hole-in-One Contest
The final weekend of the 26th annual Hole-

in-One Contest came to a close Sunday with the 
Semifinals, Women’s Shootout Finals and the 
Overall Finals. After the last ball was struck, 
Rich Perry came away with the alternate prize of 
$5,000 after putting his shot in the finals 9’91/2” 
from the 155-yard pin.

He didn’t win the $100,000 grand prize 
(which goes unclaimed for yet another year) but 
he bettered 27 other shooters in the finals. Linda 
Wenniger finished second at 13’11’’ and claimed 
a $2,500 check. Rich and Linda were the final two 
shooters in the finals. Ajae Slayton won $1,000 
for finishing third at 14’11/2”.

All three posted holes-in-one in qualifying, 
where we had a total of 18, the most since 2009 
when we had 20. We had 19 in 2008. There were 
six last year.

We had at least one hole-in-one every day, 
including four on the final Friday when last 
year’s winner, Joe Yanes, had two within about 
10 minutes of each other.

Cynthia Cannaert won the Women’s Shootout 
with a shot of 14’3”. She didn’t get an ace for 
$20,000, but she did receive a check for $500. 
The victory was her eighth in the 13 years of 
the event.

We had 204 shots in the semifinals, the most 
since 2012, when we had 233. We had 155 last 
year.

Despite weather problems throughout the 
event, we had an excellent turnout of shooters. 
There were cool and windy conditions the first 
weekend. The second Friday was rained out, but 
we were able to make up that day on Monday, 
although we danced around water puddles. The 
final Friday was beautiful and the final Saturday 
started out gorgeous although a brief rain shower 
mid-morning sent shooters scurrying for about half 
an hour, but they returned when the sun came out 
and we had a strong finish.

Final financial figures are yet to come, but it is 
virtually assured that we will have the best year 
ever. Not only was money from shots among the 
best, but when the recent additions of the 50-50 
drawing and the Silent Auction are added in, our 
bottom line should be right up there.

Program
Mike Sorce, the CEO of LiveLove, told us 

about that organization. a non-profit community 
development working alongside neighborhood 
leaders in the downtown Chandler area who are 
striving to create change and healthy growth right 
where they live. It has been around since 2007. 
He was introduced by Marty Herder.

They serve 120 families. They have plans 
for a new facility, Oasis Community Project, for 
which they hope to break ground within 90 days. 
They hope to provide a large community garden, 
a landscaped space for families to celebrate im-
portant occasions, a learning space where teens 
and adults can further develop vocational skills, 
and an area for sports and recreation.

They have a team of volunteers, but no paid 
staff. They will sponsor a 5-K run April 6 as a 
fundraiser, but otherwise are funded through 
private donations.

They also have a food bank to serve the area. 
They served 1,000 food boxes at Thanksgiving 
and 1,200 at another event in December. They 
have built three houses on Delaware Street for 
LiveLove families.

Live Love works with local schools on an 
indirect basis. The success of the entire program 
is based on sustainability, Mike said.

LiveLove also serves globally in such areas as 
Haiti and Malawi, among others. They supported 
Gabi Herder on her trip to Malawi last year.



MEMBERSHIP
	 Name of Rotarian (Spouse)..................................Classification
•*  ¶§#❖❁	 Roger Bonngard (Nancy)..................................................Printing
	 Garrett Brolsma.............................................. Child Development
 *  ¶§	 James Caskey.....................................................Mortgage Banker
 *  ¶§	 Theresa Clemmons (Jeff).................................. Financial Advisor
 *   ¶§  ❖	 Bruce Dransfeldt (Jean).......................Tax Preparation Volunteer
       §	 Sunday Etukeren (Edo)..................................... Automotive Sales
     ¶§◆	 Doug Gardner (Sharlene).................... Construction Management
 *  ¶§	 Larry Gardner (Teddi)..............................................Senior Active
 *  ¶§	 Tim Gibson (Susan)................................Landscape Maintenance
	 Gloria Halas..................................................Counseling Services
       §	 Doug Hawkins (DeeAnne)...........................Real Estate - Probate
     ¶§	 Marty Herder (Ann)...............................................Court Reporter
 *   ¶§  ❖	 Jim Hoenig...........................................................................Editor
     ¶§	 Tiffany Jones (Emmett)..........................Construction Accountant
 *    §	 John Leslie........................................ Certified Public Accountant
       §	 Terry Locke (Ellen)........................... Education – Youth Services
	 David Loutzenheiser (Sara)...................... Education - Secondary
 *  ¶§	 Roger Morsch (Mitsi)...................... Property/Casualty Insurance
•*  ¶§	 Jesus Ortiz (Deirdre)................................................Senior Active
 *  ¶§◆❖❁	 Brent Patmos (Trudy)....................................Business Consulting
 *  ¶§◆❖❁✹	 Jim Patmos (Mary Kay).................................. Education – Public
 *  ¶§	 Kristel Patton (Carlos).......... Attorney – Estate Planning/Probate
       §	 Brad Raymond (Sandra)..................... Banking – Small Business
 *  ¶§	 Kurt Rohrs (Claudia)....................................... Financial Planning
•*  ¶§	 Bill Ryan (Sharon)....................................... Real Estate – Broker
     ¶§	 Ron Stevens (Chris).............................................Stocks & Bonds
     ¶§◆	 Soo-San Stevens-Clarke (Jolyon)........... Multicultural Education
       §	 Greg Thornton (Rachael).................................. Financial Advisor
 *  ¶§	 Jerry Turner (Barb).................................... Non-profit Consultant
       §	 Cory Whyte (Lisa).................................Real Estate – Residential
• = Charter Member	 * = Past President	 # = Past District Governor
¶ = Paul Harris Fellow	 § = Paul Harris Sustaining Member.........  ❁ = Major Donor
◆ = Paul Harris Society	 ❖ = Rotary Benefactor	 ✹ = Arch Klumph Society

Additional Paul Harris Fellows: Sanders Achen, Judith Anick, Lee Barnes*, Christine 
Bonngard, Doug Bonngard, Jordyn Bonngard, Nancy Bonngard, Barb Cadle, Joseph 
Caskey, Stephanie Caskey, Bob Coombs*, Dede Coombs*, Gail Coombs, John Coombs, 
Rob Coombs, Patti Cotten, Leah Cottingham*, William Cottingham*, Zaynab Martha 
Cotton, Todd DeGain*, Azi Dehkordi, Don Eklund, Patrick Foley, Donald Forsythe*, Vera 
Forsythe, Carl Gardner*, Kaye Gardner*, Teddi Gardner, Susan Gerrow, Susan Gibson, 
Kylene Hathaway, Jennifer Hazelwood, Ann Herder, Amy Lynne Hinchman, Timothy 
Hinchman, Janis Hoenig*, Julie Hoenig, Hannah Holbert, Emory James Hyde*, Randy 
Kiesel, Richard Lackie*, Cindy Lewis, Phil Lewis, Richard Malcolm*, Jaslyn McGraw, 
John McVey*, Leanne Miller, Kathy Morenc, Nick Morenc, Cristina Ortiz, Dede Ortiz, 
Alyssa Patmos, Frances Hyde Patmos*, Joseph Patmos*, Kristine Patmos, Lucy Patmos*, 
Mary Kay Patmos, Trudy Patmos, Lori Pierce, Betsy Powell, Kristen Powell, Juliet Adelaide 
Rice, Kenny Rogers, Jared Ryan, Sharon Ryan, Teresa Schyberg, John Simonson, Elizabeth 
Jane Smith*, Chris Stevens, Bridget Valenciano, Donna Weaver, Ken Weaver*, Lisa Ryan 
Whyte, Jack Williams, Teri Williams, Krystal Wilkinson, David Willigrod, Pat Willigrod, 
Jack Williams, Amber Wills.

Additional Sustaining Members: Jensen Brent, Joy Fitzpatrick, Ana Ortiz, Jeff Ryan, 
Pauline Sullivan*.
* – Deceased.

NEARBY CLUBS
Rotary Meeting Information • 602-604-8221

KYRENE CORRIDOR	 Monday 12:10 p.m.	 Kobe Japanese Steak House
SUN LAKES	 Tuesday   7:00 a.m.	 Oakwood Country Club
CHANDLER	 Tuesday 12:00 noon	 Serrano’s
MESA BASELINE	 Tuesday 12:10 p.m.	 Mesa Country Club
SUPERSTITION MOUNTAIN	 Wednesday 12:00 noon	 Gold Canyon Resort
MESA	 Wednesday 12:10 p.m.	 Hilton Phoenix East/Mesa
GILBERT	 Thursday   7:00 a.m.	 Superstition Springs G.C.
TEMPE RIO SALADO	 Thursday   7:00 a.m.	 Denny’s
MESA WEST	 Thursday 12:10 p.m.	 Hilton Phoenix East/Mesa
TEMPE DOWNTOWN	 Thursday   6:15 p.m.	 Macayo’s
TEMPE SOUTH	 Friday   6:45 a.m.	 Friendship Village
eCLUB SOUTHWEST, USA	 Anytime	 recswusa.org

THE FOUR WAY TEST 
of the things we think, say or do

1. Is it the TRUTH?
2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?
3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

Chandler Horizon Rotary Club
P.O. Box 6173

Chandler, Arizona 85246

Visit our website: chandlerhorizonrotary.org
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President Theresa Clemmons (right) congratulates (left to right) Cynthia Cannaert, 
Ajae Slayton, Rich Perry and Linda Wenniger.
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SONGS, FINES & SUCHHOLE-IN-ONE CONTEST

Barry Rassin, President 
Rotary International 
East Nassau, Bahamas

Jim Erickson, Governor 
Rotary District 5495 
Superstition Mountain

PDG Jay Jones 
Assistant District Governor 

Superstition Mountain 
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Richelle Soto won the 50-50 
drawing and $400 this year. She 
was a member of the contingent 
from Achen-Gardner who came out 
on the final Friday to have lunch, 
hit some shots and, obviously, buy 
50-50 tickets.

Special Thanks to President The-
resa Clemmons and Golf Committee 
Chair Greg Thornton for their leader-
ship to make our event so successful. 
And we can’t forget the dedication 
of our members and others outside 
the club who were such a big help, 
including Jeff Clemmons, Kristin 
Lindsey and Mary Kay Patmos.

And the cooperation from San 
Marcos, particularly from Michael 
Rus and Nick Lacey, was outstanding 
once again.

After the final financial report has 
been completed, our two boards will 
meet to determine the organizations 
that will receive funds this year, and 
how much. 

Our annual Thank You Breakfast 
is scheduled for Wednesday, May 1 at 
6:45 a.m. It will be held at Tumble-
weed Recreation Center, 2250 S. 
McQueen Rd. in Chandler.

spending time (and money) in Dr. 
Ortiz’s office.

Chuy Ortiz paid for an eye 
procedure. Brad Raymond paid $5 
because he lost his pup.

Roger Morsch paid a happy buck 
for the HIO, noting it not only was 
a fundraiser, but it also was a good 
time to chat with fellow Rotar-
ians. Visitor Mark Thompson paid 
because he was glad to be here for 
three weeks.

Ron Stevens paid $2 for his and 
Chris’s 54th anniversary. Soo-San 
Stevens-Clarke paid $52 to The 
Rotary Foundation in honor of the 
death of her grandfather and another 
family member, and the first birthday 
of her grandbaby.

Brent Patmos paid $10 for Soo-
San Stevens-Clarke providing soup 
at the Hole-in-One Contest, for at-
tending a Rotary Peace Centers event 
and for being the MC at the No More 
Chili Nights project. Jim Patmos paid 
$2 for the Rotary Peace Centers event 
and for Michigan State’s hoops win 
over Michigan.

And Jim Patmos won $12 in the 
50-50 drawing, which he donated to 
the Hole-in-One Contest.


